
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

SPECIAL MEETING

February 7, 2013
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher, Deborah Lewis-teacher, Stacey Hughes-parent, Sharon Kennedy-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:   None
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed February agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Cofer-1st, Collins-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the January minutes and SBDM Committee approved the minutes as presented.  (Collins-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)  

Good News- CSIP is completed.  

MAP testing went well with large student gains.

Mrs. Handel also shared that she attended the Local Planning Committee meeting as a principal representative.  She reported that most of the meeting was in regard to the new Early College and Career Center.  She said the committee added the construction of a new G.C. Burkhead Elementary and the Early College and Career Center to the local facilities plan.  Howevalley is still scheduled for construction once the farm lease on the construction land has expired.  The Board has asked the school to submit name ideas to the BOE for consideration at the next meeting.
Mrs. Handel shared plans were underway for the “Bump It Up” Tutorial Program.  There will be 4 teachers and 1 assistant working with approximately 35 students in grades 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade.  The plan will run on Tuesdays and Thursdays after school from 2:30 -3:30 from March 1st – May 2nd.

The program will target students within range of performing at the next level on state/district assessment.  Mrs. Collins shared the process of selection for students for the program.  Mrs. Handel is handling the administration of the program and the goal is to bring students up to the next performance level for state KPREP and MAP tests.

Mrs. Handel discussed the training for the 4th PLD day that will occur on March 11, 2013.  All classroom teachers will be attending the second installment of Math Solutions training, based on the work by Marilyn Burns.  Several teachers voiced concerns regarding the quality of the training, especially the session for K-2 teachers.  Those concerns were passed on to Mr. Bill Dennison and Mrs. Johnston.  
Mrs. Handel and Mrs. Collins presented the new Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.  Committee members discussed goals and activities.  Committee unanimously approved the plan as presented.  (Collins-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)

Mrs. Handel was asked to solicit name ideas for the new elementary school from students, parents, community members, and the public at large.   Notes were sent home with students for input, information was put on the school website, and multiple Facebook posts soliciting ideas.  All names were compiled and narrowed down by the teachers.  The committee reviewed all names and narrowed the list down to three they preferred over all the others.  Those were Valley Elementary, Valley Ridge Elementary, and Heritage Valley Elementary.  The resounding theme was to keep Valley as some part of the name.  Those names along with all names given will be sent to the Board of Education for their consideration.  The Board will be meeting on February 19, 2013 to make a decision on the name.  (Ghaderi-1st, Hughes-2nd) 
Accident reports were reviewed.

School activities and MUNIS budgets were presented.
With no other business, a motion was made and seconded to close the meeting (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd ) 

The meeting adjourned at 3:22   p.m.  


